# Newspaper Articles on the Trafficking Bill 2018 (mentioning concerns raised by sex workers /activists/ NNSW/ Raided)

- 1. Why will the proposed anti trafficking bill be ineffective, Bar and Bench, December 17, 2018 http://www.rakshakumar.com/features/why-will-the-proposed-anti-trafficking-bill-be-ineffective/
- 2. New bill against trafficking may not be beneficial, Pune Mirror, April 18, 2018 (Raided) <a href="https://punemirror.indiatimes.com/pune/civic/new-bill-against-trafficking-may-not-be-beneficial/articleshow/63805724.cms">https://punemirror.indiatimes.com/pune/civic/new-bill-against-trafficking-may-not-be-beneficial/articleshow/63805724.cms</a>
- 3. Anti trafficking measures leave sex workers vulnerable to exploitation, Indian Express, 5 March 2018 (Raided research)

  <a href="https://indianexpress.com/article/india/anti-trafficking-measures-leave-sex-workers-vulnerable-to-exploitation-study-5086446/">https://indianexpress.com/article/india/anti-trafficking-measures-leave-sex-workers-vulnerable-to-exploitation-study-5086446/</a>
- 4. A recipe for injustice: India's new trafficking bill expands a troubled rescue rehabilitation and repatriation framework, Open Democracy, 30 July 2018 (Raided research)

  <a href="https://www.opendemocracy.net/beyondslavery/kimberly-walters-vibhuti-ramachandran/recipe-for-injustice-india-s-new-trafficking-bil">https://www.opendemocracy.net/beyondslavery/kimberly-walters-vibhuti-ramachandran/recipe-for-injustice-india-s-new-trafficking-bil</a>
- Why Lawyers, Activists and Sex Workers Are Opposing the New Anti-Trafficking Bill
   News18, July 18, 2018
   <a href="https://www.news18.com/news/india/why-lawyers-activists-and-sex-workers-are-opposing-the-new-anti-trafficking-bill-1815453.html">https://www.news18.com/news/india/why-lawyers-activists-and-sex-workers-are-opposing-the-new-anti-trafficking-bill-1815453.html</a>
- 6. Experts Oppose Proposed Anti-Trafficking Bill, Ask for It to Be Sent to Standing Committee, 19 Jul 18, The Wire

https://thewire.in/rights/experts-oppose-proposed-anti-trafficking-bill-ask-for-it-to-be-sent-to-standing-committee

- 7. Activists oppose draft anti-trafficking Bill, 18 Jul 18, The Hindu <a href="https://www.thehindu.com/news/national/activists-oppose-draft-anti-trafficking-bill/article24445893.ece">https://www.thehindu.com/news/national/activists-oppose-draft-anti-trafficking-bill/article24445893.ece</a>
- 8. Ire at trafficking bill, 18 Jul 18, The Telegraph <a href="https://www.telegraphindia.com/india/ire-at-trafficking-bill-245777?ref=india-new-stry">https://www.telegraphindia.com/india/ire-at-trafficking-bill-245777?ref=india-new-stry</a>
- 9. 'Trafficking bill can be threat to freedom of expression', say activists, July 17, Times News Network <a href="https://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/india/trafficking-bill-can-be-threat-to-freedom-of-expression-say-activists/articleshow/65029767.cms">https://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/india/trafficking-bill-can-be-threat-to-freedom-of-expression-say-activists/articleshow/65029767.cms</a>
- 10. How new anti trafficking bill introduced in LS will actually harm those it wants to protect, July 19, 2018, DNA

https://www.dnaindia.com/india/report-how-new-anti-trafficking-bill-introduced-in-lok-sabha-will-actually-harm-those-it-wants-to-protect-2639025

11. Civil society condemns anti - trafficking Bill, 26 July 2018

 $\underline{\text{https://www.business-standard.com/article/news-ians/civil-society-condemns-anti-trafficking-bill-news-ians/civil-society-civil-soci$ 

118072601515\_1.html

http://www.nerve.in/news:2535004202140

https://www.thequint.com/news/hot-news/civil-society-condemns-anti-trafficking-bill

https://www.business-standard.com/article/news-ians/civil-society-condemns-anti-trafficking-bill-118072601515 1.html

- 12. Why is the government in haste to pass anti trafficking Bill 2018? 27 July 2018, Tehelka <a href="http://tehelka.com/why-is-the-government-in-haste-to-pass-anti-trafficking-bill-2018/">http://tehelka.com/why-is-the-government-in-haste-to-pass-anti-trafficking-bill-2018/</a>
- 13. Anti trafficking bill is flawed, 26 July 2018, The Deccan Herald <a href="https://www.deccanherald.com/opinion/second-edit/anti-trafficking-bill-flawed-683621.html">https://www.deccanherald.com/opinion/second-edit/anti-trafficking-bill-flawed-683621.html</a>
- 14. In its haste to rescue sex workers, anti trafficking in increasing their vulnerability, EPW, August 2018

  <a href="https://www.epw.in/engage/article/raid-and-rescue-how-anti-trafficking-strategies-increase-sex-workers-vulnerability-to-exploitative-practices">https://www.epw.in/engage/article/raid-and-rescue-how-anti-trafficking-strategies-increase-sex-workers-vulnerability-to-exploitative-practices</a>
- 15. New Revision to Anti Trafficking Bill doesnt account for consensual sex work, Swaddle, October 29, 2018 https://theswaddle.com/new-revision-to-anti-trafficking-bill-doesnt-account-for-consensual-sex-work/
- 16. Anti trafficking bill not a rights positive legislation, may further marginalise sex workers, trans people, children, July 19, 2018, First Post

https://www.firstpost.com/india/anti-trafficking-bill-fails-as-a-rights-positive-legislation-threatens-to-further-marginalise-sex-workers-trans-people-and-children-4773001.html

17. Trafficking bill mum on consenting sex workers, The Hans India, July 26, 2018

http://www.thehansindia.com/posts/index/News-Analysis/2018-07-26/Trafficking-bill-mum-on-consenting-sexworkers/401152

18. Anti - Trafficking Bill 2018 - Do not Equate Victims of sex trafficking with voluntary adult sex workers: MP Shashi Tharoor, Activists appeal to WCD Min (Raided), LiveLaw.in July 10, 2018

https://www.livelaw.in/anti-trafficking-bill-2018-do-not-equate-victims-of-sex-trafficking-with-voluntary-adult-sex-workers-mp-shashi-tharoor-activists-appeal-to-wcd-min/

19. Indian trafficking survivors push for new law, say sex workers fears unfounded, July 17, 2018, Reuters

https://in.reuters.com/article/india-trafficking-law/indian-trafficking-survivors-push-for-new-law-say-sex-worker-fears-unfounded-idINKBN1K71AV

- Anti trafficking bill: it criminalises victims rather than the perpetrators, August 4, 2018
   <a href="https://www.nationalheraldindia.com/gender/anti-trafficking-bill-it-criminalises-victims-rather-than-the-perpetrators">https://www.nationalheraldindia.com/gender/anti-trafficking-bill-it-criminalises-victims-rather-than-the-perpetrators</a>
- 21. The Trauma of Rehabilitation , 13 August 2018 (Raided research) <a href="https://www.pressreader.com/india/india-today/20180813/283274573558948">https://www.pressreader.com/india/india-today/20180813/283274573558948</a>
- 22. Decriminalise sex work to end, abuse, exploitation of sex workers, Indian Express, 20 April 2018 <a href="http://nnswindia.org/show-case.aspx">http://nnswindia.org/show-case.aspx</a>
- 23. Sex workers need saving from 'saviours' more than anything else: Study, DNA, Yogesh Pawar, 3 March 2018 (Raided)

https://www.dnaindia.com/india/report-sex-workers-need-saving-from-saviours-more-than-anything-else-study-2590434/amp? twitter impression=true

- 24. Shashi Tharoor on the Trafficking Bill 2018, Discussion in Parliament (Refers to Study Raided) <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jBmZVvpYxO8">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jBmZVvpYxO8</a>
- 25. Local newspaper articles http://nnswindia.org/show-case.aspx
- 26. The problem with forced rescue and detention (Alliance 8.7) file:///C:/Users/Admin/Desktop/Trafficking%20articles,%20NNSW/Trafficking%20Research%20-%20News%20reports/The%20Problem%20with%20Forced%20Rescue%20and%20Detention%20in%20Antitrafficking%20Initiatives%20-%20Delta%208.7.html
- 27. Sex work is work... that is the problem and the key (January 2019), Eurozine file:///C:/Users/Admin/Desktop/Trafficking%20articles,%20NNSW/Trafficking%20Research%20-%20News%20reports/clip1.htm
- 28. The trauma of rehabilitation, UP Front News, August 2018 https://www.indiatoday.in/magazine/up-front/story/20180813-the-trauma-of-rehabilitation-1303846-2018-08-03
- 29. 77% women forced into shelter homes return to voluntary sex trade, News 18 <a href="https://www.news18.com/news/india/77-women-forced-into-shelter-homes-return-to-voluntary-sex-trade-says-report-2029797.html">https://www.news18.com/news/india/77-women-forced-into-shelter-homes-return-to-voluntary-sex-trade-says-report-2029797.html</a>
- 30. End the system of forced rescue and institutionalisation in India, Open Democracy, 8 January 2019 <a href="https://www.opendemocracy.net/beyondslavery/kimberly-walters/end-system-of-forced-rescue-and-institutionalisation-in-india?fbclid=lwAR0Ml-1sILKRJKF3Vtv3u90LuJwGgAdknm2WoIPFWsbPMCwA bK4ZO4ftps 31. The Indian government needs to pause and reflect, to ask whether or not the current trafficking bill will do more harm than good, Prabha Kotiswaran <a href="http://news.trust.org/item/20181218183100-5akpg/">http://news.trust.org/item/20181218183100-5akpg/</a>

32. Anti trafficking bill is flawed

https://www.deccanherald.com/opinion/second-edit/anti-trafficking-bill-flawed-683621.html

- 33. Anti trafficking activists should be like Daenerys Targaryen from Game of Thrones, News 18 <a href="https://www.news18.com/news/buzz/anti-trafficking-activists-should-be-like-daenerys-targaryen-only-rescue-those-who-want-it-2149227.html">https://www.news18.com/news/buzz/anti-trafficking-activists-should-be-like-daenerys-targaryen-only-rescue-those-who-want-it-2149227.html</a>
- 34. Sex workers, lawyers seek to amend language of anti trafficking bill, Jagriti Chandra, The Hindu, December 26, 2018

https://www.thehindu.com/news/national/sex-workers-lawyers-urge-changes-to-anti-trafficking-bill/article25836092.ece

- 35. Anti trafficking bill may lead to censorship, 24 July 2018, Swaraj Barooah, Gurushabad Grover <a href="https://www.livemint.com/Opinion/GxZ795DUjW3fFrFcWcWp6N/Antitrafficking-Bill-may-lead-to-censorship.html">https://www.livemint.com/Opinion/GxZ795DUjW3fFrFcWcWp6N/Antitrafficking-Bill-may-lead-to-censorship.html</a>
- 36. India's proposed anti trafficking law may end up targeting sex workers, Simanti Dasgupta, December 18, 2018, Quartz India

https://qz.com/india/1499242/indias-proposed-anti-trafficking-law-may-hurt-sex-workers/

- 37. India's Trafficking Bill 2018 is neither clear nor comprehensive <a href="https://www.epw.in/engage/article/trafficking-of-persons-prevention-protection-and-rehabilitation-bill-2018-is-neither-clear-nor-comprehensive">https://www.epw.in/engage/article/trafficking-of-persons-prevention-protection-and-rehabilitation-bill-2018-is-neither-clear-nor-comprehensive</a>
- 38. The anti trafficking bill puts the lives of sex workers at risk. Here's why, Asmita Ghosh, February 8, 2019. Feminism India

https://feminisminindia.com/2019/02/08/anti-trafficking-bill-sex-workers-risk/

39. Muddled morality: An attempt at criminalising the transgender community, 25 December 2018, Yogesh S, News Click

https://www.newsclick.in/muddled-morality-attempt-criminalising-transgender-community

- 40. Does the anti trafficking bill address trafficking? The Hindu, August 10, 2018 https://www.thehindu.com/opinion/op-ed/does-the-anti-trafficking-bill-address-trafficking/article24646941.ece
- 41. The Indian Anti Trafficking Bill 2018: Misguided Attempt to Resolve Human Trafficking Crisis in India, 15th January 2019. Oxford Human Rights Hub <a href="https://ohrh.law.ox.ac.uk/the-indian-anti-trafficking-bill-2018-a-misguided-attempt-to-resolve-the-human-trafficking-crisis-in-india/">https://ohrh.law.ox.ac.uk/the-indian-anti-trafficking-bill-2018-a-misguided-attempt-to-resolve-the-human-trafficking-crisis-in-india/</a>
- 42. Why is the Anti Trafficking Bill bothering India's sex workers?, The Quint 6 August 2018

https://www.theguint.com/voices/women/anti-trafficking-bill-india-2018-sex-workers-problems

- 43. Anti Trafficking Bill 2018 Do not equate victims of sex trafficking with voluntary adult sex workers: MP Shashi Tharoor, Activists Appeal to WCD Min 10 July 2018, Live Law, Apoorva Mandhani <a href="https://www.livelaw.in/anti-trafficking-bill-2018-do-not-equate-victims-of-sex-trafficking-with-voluntary-adult-sex-workers-mp-shashi-tharoor-activists-appeal-to-wcd-min/">https://www.livelaw.in/anti-trafficking-bill-2018-do-not-equate-victims-of-sex-trafficking-with-voluntary-adult-sex-workers-mp-shashi-tharoor-activists-appeal-to-wcd-min/</a>
- 44. Anti trafficking bill not a rights positive legislation, may further marginalise sex workers, trans people, children; Deya Bhattacharya, July 2018, First Post <a href="https://www.firstpost.com/india/anti-trafficking-bill-fails-as-a-rights-positive-legislation-threatens-to-further-marginalise-sex-workers-trans-people-and-children-4773001.html">https://www.firstpost.com/india/anti-trafficking-bill-fails-as-a-rights-positive-legislation-threatens-to-further-marginalise-sex-workers-trans-people-and-children-4773001.html</a>
- 45. Anti trafficking coalition demands apology from Maneka for transphobic remarks in Parliament <a href="https://www.thenewsminute.com/article/anti-trafficking-coalition-demands-apology-maneka-transphobic-remarks-parl-85618">https://www.thenewsminute.com/article/anti-trafficking-coalition-demands-apology-maneka-transphobic-remarks-parl-85618</a>
- 46. Anti trafficking bill 2018: Comprehensive or flawed? Pari Saikia, August 2, 2018 <a href="http://tehelka.com/anti-trafficking-bill-2018-comprehensive-or-flawed/">http://tehelka.com/anti-trafficking-bill-2018-comprehensive-or-flawed/</a>
- 47. Lok Sabha passes Anti Trafficking Bill; Will it be useful? Varsha Singh, 10 August 2018 <a href="https://mediaindia.eu/social-vibes/lok-sabha-passes-anti-trafficking-bill/">https://mediaindia.eu/social-vibes/lok-sabha-passes-anti-trafficking-bill/</a>
- 48. Anti trafficking bill deficient, refer it to house panel: Shashi Tharoor, 26 July 2018, Dayafter <a href="https://www.dayafterindia.com/2018/07/26/anti-trafficking-bill-deficient-refer-it-to-house-panel-shashi-tharoor/">https://www.dayafterindia.com/2018/07/26/anti-trafficking-bill-deficient-refer-it-to-house-panel-shashi-tharoor/</a>
- 49. Controversial Anti Trafficking Bill tabled in Parliament, July 20, 2018, Sabrang India https://www.sabrangindia.in/article/controversial-anti-trafficking-bill-tabled-parliament
- 50. The Anti Trafficking Bill 2018: A cause for distress
  Stuti Srivastava, Archi Pawar, 17 July 2018
  <a href="https://delhipostnews.com/the-anti-trafficking-bill-2018-a-cause-for-distress/">https://delhipostnews.com/the-anti-trafficking-bill-2018-a-cause-for-distress/</a>
- 51. Civil society gears up to protest "disparaging" remarks on sex workers, transgenders by Government of India Minister, 28 July 2018, Counterview <a href="https://www.counterview.net/2018/07/civil-society-gears-up-to-protest.html">https://www.counterview.net/2018/07/civil-society-gears-up-to-protest.html</a>
- 52. <a href="http://theladiesfinger.com/jeans-july-13/">http://theladiesfinger.com/jeans-july-13/</a>

This week, Ms. Anjali Gopalan, the Director of the Naz Foundation, Ms. Meena Seshu, the General Secretary of SANGRAM, Ms. Aarti Pai, a member of the National Network of Sex Workers and Shashi Tharoor all met Women and Child Development Minister Maneka Gandhi with a petition regarding the The Trafficking of Persons (Prevention, Protection and Rehabilitation) Bill, 2018, signed by over 4000 sex workers. The petition basically demanded that the law must not target adult consenting sex workers or stop them from carrying out their work, and raised concerns

about the "raid and rescue" model the petition attempts to put in place. We don't know how the meeting turned out, but everyone in this photo from the meeting looks quite deeply pained.

- 53. Tharoor, others raise objections to anti trafficking draft Bill, 18 July 2018, The Hindu <a href="https://www.thehindu.com/news/cities/Hyderabad/tharoor-others-raise-objections-to-anti-trafficking-draft-bill/article24446711.ece">https://www.thehindu.com/news/cities/Hyderabad/tharoor-others-raise-objections-to-anti-trafficking-draft-bill/article24446711.ece</a>
- 54. Lok Sabha passes Anti Trafficking Bill, July 2018, Jagriti Chandra, The Hindu <a href="https://www.thehindu.com/news/cities/Hyderabad/tharoor-others-raise-objections-to-anti-trafficking-draft-bill/article24446711.ece">https://www.thehindu.com/news/cities/Hyderabad/tharoor-others-raise-objections-to-anti-trafficking-draft-bill/article24446711.ece</a>
- 55. Shashi Tharoor on Trafficking of Persons (Prevention, Protection and Rehabilitation) Bill 2018 <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jBmZVvpYxO8">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jBmZVvpYxO8</a>
- 56. Ire at Trafficking bill, Special Correspondent, Telegraph, <a href="https://www.telegraphindia.com/india/ire-at-trafficking-bill/cid/1351523">https://www.telegraphindia.com/india/ire-at-trafficking-bill/cid/1351523</a>
- 57. If the legislation is passed it will be the first time India has recognised as an organised crime Anuradha Nagraj, Roli Srivastava, http://news.trust.org/item/20180716110311-lodhi/
- 58. Buying and selling of people made illegal: new anti trafficking law <a href="https://www.dnaindia.com/india/report-buying-selling-of-people-made-illegal-new-anti-trafficking-law-2642183">https://www.dnaindia.com/india/report-buying-selling-of-people-made-illegal-new-anti-trafficking-law-2642183</a>
- 59. Activists, experts oppose anti trafficking bill, THaroor says it could have devastating effects, Free press Kashmir, 18 July 2018

  <a href="https://freepresskashmir.com/2018/07/18/activists-experts-oppose-anti-trafficking-bill-tharoor-says-it-could-have-devastating-effects/">https://freepresskashmir.com/2018/07/18/activists-experts-oppose-anti-trafficking-bill-tharoor-says-it-could-have-devastating-effects/</a>
- 60. Anti trafficking law must now victimize consenting adults: Tharoor. India News Stream, 9 July 2018 https://www.indianewsstream.com/anti-trafficking-law-must-not-victimize-consenting-adults-tharoor/

#### **VIDEOS**

1. Protests in Bangalore <a href="https://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/videos/city/bengaluru/bengaluru-transgenders-protest-against-amendments-to-the-anti-trafficking-bill/videoshow/67205723.cms">https://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/videos/city/bengaluru/bengaluru-transgenders-protest-against-amendments-to-the-anti-trafficking-bill/videoshow/67205723.cms</a>

### MANEKA GANDHI RESPONDS ON SEX WORK

Anti - trafficking bill won't affect voluntary sex workers: Maneka Gandhi

28 July 2018, Times News Network

 $\underline{https://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/india/anti-trafficking-bill-wont-affect-voluntary-sex-workers-maneka-gandhi/articleshow/65171249.cms}$ 

## PARLIAMENT SESSION ON ANTI - TRAFFICKING BILL 2018

Parliament Session

 $\underline{\text{http://www.newindianexpress.com/live/2018/jul/26/parliament-monsoon-session-day-7-highlights-anti-trafficking-bill-passed-in-lok-sabha-1848876.html}$ 

#### **Other View**

Anti trafficking bill - a good move which needs myths separated from realities, and is not a rehas of existing laws.

https://www.dailyo.in/voices/anti-trafficking-bill-lok-sabha-parliament-maneka-gandhi/story/1/25767.html